REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club January 13, 2011
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim,, Norma Barber, Margaret Hubbard,  Don Drever, Rose Dunitz, Joan Quinlan, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin, Ilsa Krukoff   
Guest – Claire Jones (Tournament Coordinator, District 18 , member ACBL Board of Directors)  
Regrets:  Jan Anderson
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes 
Motion by Rose Dunitz, seconded by Don Drever, to adopt the minutes of Dec 2, 2010. Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
None
4.0   Old Business

4.1  Tony Braun Mixed Pairs Club Championship – Feb 15
              Discussion of details of making this a party night.  
              We discussed the following:


     - Poster – Margaret  Hubbard will make


     - Food – People will be asked to bring party nibbles


     - Drink – Margaret Hubbard will look after providing non-alcoholic punch.  Coffee will be

                         provided.  Motion by Joan Quinlan, seconded by Pamela Keim, that the Club provide 

                         wine.  Carried.  Dean Allen will look after purchasing the wine.


      - Party atmosphere – It was suggested that we put up some “theme” decorations  (Valentines 

                          Theme)


      - 50 / 50 draw  Margaret Hubbard volunteered to look after

                   - Encouraging participation 
- game directors will be asked to promote

- partnership list at directors’ desk to help people find partners for the game (particularly

   if seeking to play as a mixed pair)
                   - Who can participate – anyone can play, but only mixed pairs can qualify for the Club 

                           Championship title
      4.2  Plaques – question as to who is in charge of putting them back in order and displayed
              Plaques just need to be put back on the wall. Will be done after the meeting
4.3  Smoking at the front entrance  
Pamela Keim showed the new sign that she will post on the door.  She also suggested the possibility of mounting a cigarette disposal box on the wall.  Don Drever will check into this.
4.4 Christmas party – Duplimate machine usage
Pamele Keim reported that Jason Larrivee noted that some cards were soiled by food, but that he was able to handle this with no big issue resulting.

4.5 Eight is Enough

Pamela Keim presented a statistics sheet showing a comparison between 2009 and 2010, and in particular with a view to seeing if the new regulation of only one “3” player per game seemed to have an impact one way or the other.  It was noted that there had not been a great drop, and in fact that numbers were beginning to rise again.  It was decided that it would be a good idea to continue with the present format until the next AGM.  Pamela volunteered to continue with her statistics until then.
        .  
5.0   New Business
       5.1   Paper Supplies – authority to purchase
June Lind has indicated that she will no longer be looking after purchase of paper supplies (entry slips, travelers, pickup slips for non-playing directors and team score sheets)  Jan Anderson has volunteered to take on this task.  Jan has indicated that the cost of needed paper supplies, delivered to Regina, would be approximately $200.  She has also indicated that convention cards are usually purchased from the Unit through Claire Jones and that he bills the Club as he delivers them.  Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that Jan Anderson be given the authority to purchase paper supplies for the Club, and that she will be reimbursed by the Club.  Carried
Thank you to June Lind for the work she has done on behalf of the Club.
5.2 Bid Box cards - replacing

Jan Anderson has indicated that we need to replace cards, and that we also should purchase some more yellow bid boxes.  The information she provided to the Board included:

· Bid boxes with cards (yellow) run about $37 for a set of 4 with lacquered cards or $52 for a set of 4 with all plastic cards.  She felt we should get 6 more tables worth

· Replacement cards for bid boxes – lacquered set of 4 would cost $25, and all plastic set of 4 would cost $40.  She felt we need enough for 12 tables

· Jan indicated that she will order whatever is decided by the Board.

We discussed how the two types of cards compared.  We agreed that we needed to replace cards, but it was decided to Table the final decision on type of cards until Jan could give us her opinion as well (she was not present)
5.3 Donation from Doreen Smith
The Club wishes to thank Club member Doreen Smith for her donation of $90 to use toward the purchase of new table markers.  Dean Allen will send a thank you on behalf of the Club.

5.4 Hospitality Chairperson

Lorraine Garratt brought to our attention that a new chairperson is needed, following the resignation of Gail Charles.  It was decided to leave this position as a committee, with a rotation of contact person for each event.  The committee at present consists of Lorraine Garratt, Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin and Rose Dunitz
5.5 Regina Senior Fitness Association - bridge clinic
Lorraine Garratt said that the Senior Fitness Association has been holding contract bridge clinics at the Club in the past, and would like to continue to do so.  (3 Sundays each winter).  Dick Anderson has usually run these.  This year Irene Huber will be doing 
them..  The purpose of the clinics is to help people to improve their game.  It is provided free to the participants.  In the past, the Club facility has also been provided free.  Duplicate boards are used.  Lorraine pointed out that we have in the past had some people become interested in coming out to our Club following these clinics as well.  It was suggested during discussion that we have been charging a nominal fee of $25 per session for similar use of the Club facility.

Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Rose Dunitz, that we charge the Regina Senior Fitness Association $25 per session for the use of the RDBC facility for bridge clinics.  Carried.
5.6 Next Year’s Board
Dean Allen polled the Board members present to get an advance indication of whether people intended to seek another term on the Board.   The following people indicated that they did not intend to remain on the Board for another term:   Dean Allen, Margaret Hubbard, Norma Barber, and Lorraine Garratt.  Everyone else present indicated a willingness to continue to serve.  Pamela Keim indicated that she will let her name stand for president, since Dean Allen plans to step down.  
5.7 Request from Unit 573 relating to Grand National Teams
Claire Jones presented the Board with a request on behalf of the district
He said that the district is considering using the internet to encourage more participation in this event in Saskatchewan.  The event is usually held in a central location and we are located more on the periphery.  It was thought that a couple of Saskatchewan locations could be set up, with internet access, so that players could participate using computers.  Saskatoon will be one site, and the district is requesting that Regina be another site.  Details provided included:

· Dates:  May 6th, 7th, 8th    beginning the evening of the 6th
· Players will be responsible for providing their own computer

· Club games can continue as usual, because not that much space is required (not that many participants, perhaps 3 or 4 teams;  GNT participants can work in other parts of the room)

· There will be a monitor for each session

· A wireless router will be set up.  This will be left at the Club at the end of the event

· Kibitzing would be possible

Dean Allen suggested that if we are here anyway for a Club game, there should be no charge for use of the facility.  If the Club facility is to be used when there is no Club game, then we could consider charging a nominal fee of $25.  In discussion, it was noted that it is likely our own Club members who will be involved, and that no-one else would have to come to the Club to let them in, etc.  Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Joan Quinlan, that we allow use of our Club facility for internet participants in the GNTC, at no charge.  Carried.  

5.8 Website – list of top ten players
Pamela Keim suggested that perhaps we could list more players than the top ten.  It was agreed that Jason Larrivee can expand that list as he sees fit.

6.0 President’s Report
Memberships – Irene Huber will be asked if she would be willing to be in charge of this for the coming year.
Order of agenda items:  president’s and treasurer’s reports should be earlier in the agenda.  Ilsa Krukoff will revise the order of items on the agenda starting at the next meeting.
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  - Norma Barber reported the following:
  -  Table counts in December were up by 41.5 tables, but that we are still  

      down 77 tables over 7 months.  

  -   Christmas party – after deductions for expenses, we made $470, which we donated to the William 

      Booth Hospice. 
   -  Common area expense – an extra $104.76 was paid to NuWet at year end.  The new fee increase 

       will begin in January

    -  In December, we were down $259, for a YTD total of minus $8700 

     - Norma also questioned the value of the work involved in setting forth a budget.  She asked if we  
       really use this information.  She felt that a budget as a plan was not particularly a useful exercise, 

       considering the types of expenditures, etc, involved in the running of our Club.  Dean Allen 

       suggested, however, that this might be useful in future for reference
             - A question was raised re: audit.  Norma said that Eli Fluter does this gratis for the Club.  She 

               also indicated that no tax return is needed

              - Norma indicated that the increase in coffee price has not really resulted in more profit for the 

                 Club,  She felt that fewer people were purchasing coffee, and that people have indicated that 

                 they would likely purchase more if the cost were less, especially considering the small size of 

                 the cups.  After discussion it was felt that we should really look at having coffee at the Club as 

                 more a hospitality thing than a profit maker, and with that in mind, we should reduce the price.
                 Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose Dunitz, that we reduce the price of coffee and 

                 related products in the coffee machine to 50 cents a cup  Carried.

                 Pamela Keim will look after making the arrangements with the company.

7.2 Promotion and Public Relations
 Nothing extra to report (see 4.1 above)
7.3 Club Operations  
- Don Drever reported that the estimate for tile in the men’s washroom (minutes of Dec 2) was 

   not totally accurate, as this only included material.  He presented a revised estimate (which  

   includes labour) of $950
   Motion by Don Drever, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that motion 7.3 of Dec 2, 2010, be 

   rescinded and replaced with the following:  that we get Doug Kinney to remove and 

   replace the tile in the men’s washroom, at a cost of up to $1000  Carried.
-  New code for keys – Don will have this arranged by February.

7.4 Game Management 
Nothing else to report
8   Club Management 
      No report - absent
.9   Tournament Chair 
       Joan Quinlan says she will not be here for the March tournament.

       Rose Dunitz volunteered to act as Tournament Chair for the Non-Lifemaster tournament in

       April. 
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  February 17, 2011, 6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned 7:15
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